BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE

Tuesday, January 23, 2007

MINUTES

Present:  Daryl Bell, Robyn, Brown, Mary Ellen Halliwell, Marcia Lambert, Tom Moran, Kristen Picone-Barricelli, Sandra Power, Judith Wolfe, Ellen Talkowsky and Jason Silva

Daryl brought the meeting to order at 7:35 p.m.  

Robyn conducted Roll Call.

Ellen handed out packages to each member which included meeting agenda, minutes from previous meeting, recommendations from Roberta Clement and charts and maps from Jason.

Old Business:

Mary Ellen spoke about her communication with the MBTA representative, Patricia Barrett, from their licensing board, who indicated that the licensing web page provided information regarding the application process.

New Business:

Rules of the Committee – Members do not have to be recognized by the Chair to voice their opinion (open forum meetings); Motions have to seconded; No limited to the amount of time a member can speak regarding a particular subject; Information discussion of subject is allowed, no motion needs to be presented; All proposed action need to be approved by a vote; Rules and time limits for public if and when they attend meeting(s) - Chair to decide when and how long members of public have to address the Committee (keeping in mind, Committee to be “user friendly”); Meeting to be no longer than  1 ½ hours.  Rules moved to be adopted, seconded, all in favor.

Mission Statement:

Chair will draft and email to members of the Committee this weekend.  Motion tabled, seconded, all in favor.

Committee Funding:

Fundraising or non-profit?  Money donated will go through Mayor’s office and be put into Committee.  When necessary (when money is received), a Treasurer of the Committee will be nominated.

Website:  Can one be created?  Ellen explained that there is one already on the City’s website.  Any additions/changes need to be given to Ellen.

Garden Club Invitation:  Formal invitation to President, Roberta Clement, and at least one other member to be at March 2007 meeting.  Motion made, seconded, all in favor.

Neighborhood Alliance Meeting:  February 27, 2007 at 9:00 a.m. at the Beverly Cooperative Bank.

Proposed Projects from each member of Committee:

Light poles/traffic lights



Sidewalk cleaning program

MBTA train station as a whole


Pioneer Village

Plots of land-empty lot development/food project
Perennial sharing-splitting items/plant share

Pedestrian Mall-window boxes/watering

Riley Plaza-refurbishment completion

Sponsorship of traffic island program


Irrigation systems downtown refurbishment

Newsstand boxes




Training/education of City workers

Park benches maintenance



Good environmental practices program

Pocket Park behind Beverly Coop Bank

Walgreen’s – Derby Street

Overpass





Corridors into City be swept

Street of the Month/Adopt a Street


Forest River Park-Friends of Forest River

Hot Spot Program-litter control


Street Sweeping signage

Trash cans





Vacant Lots-Wildflower planting

Tennis Courts-Willows Parks



Holiday Light on entire Common

Lafayette Street Park




Clean Sweeps Day

Motion to meet before next month’s meeting on Wednesday, February 7th @ 7:00 p.m. to discuss projects ONLY and finalize Mission Statement was made, seconded, all in favor.

Meeting adjourned at 9:10 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Robyn Brown, Secretary

(Attached is the Proposed Mission Statement)

PROPOSED MISSION STATEMENT:
The mission of the Salem Beautification Committee is to assist the City in developing and promoting initiatives that identify and address the City’s beautification.  The Committee will identify areas in need of improvement, create programs, develop initiatives and recruit volunteers to support them.

Original Mission Statement proposed by Chair:

The mission of the Salem Beautification Committee is to create civic pride and involvement within efforts to beautify the City of Salem Massachusetts.  The Beautification Committee develops policy recommendations and pilot projects that motivate the citizens of Salem to create positive change by beautifying the City of Salem.

The first is from the initial letter from Mayor Driscoll, and seems to make the most sense.  However, this is what we can vote on or determine a hybrid of the two at our next meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Robyn Brown, Secretary

